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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
DECEMBER 13, 2007 
 
 
2. APPLICATION: Z07-034 
 Location: 965 BETHEL ROAD (43214), being 0.45± acres located 

on the south side of Bethel Road, 250± feet west of 
Jasonway Avenue (216-151116). 

 Existing Zoning: R, Rural District. 
 Request: CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Proposed Use: Coffee shop.  

Applicant(s): RGM Real Estate, LLC; c/o Sean Mentel, Atty.; 175 
South Third Street, Suite 800; Columbus, OH 43215. 

Property Owner(s): RGM Real Estate, LLC; 2200 Cloverdale Court; 
Columbus, OH 43235. 

  Planner:     Shannon Pine, 645-2208, spine@columbus.gov 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 

 
o The 0.45± acre site was annexed into to the City of Columbus on September 26, 

2007, and is currently zoned R, Rural District.  It was formerly zoned in the 
Community Commercial District in Perry Township.  The applicant is requesting a 
comparable rezoning to the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District for a 
coffee shop development that was constructed with the approval of Perry Township 
and the State of Ohio.  The coffee shop has just recently opened for business. 

  
o To the north across Bethel Road is an office development in the L-C-2, Limited 

Commercial District.  To the east is a retail pharmacy in the CPD, Commercial 
Planned Development District.  To the west and south is office development in the 
CPD, Commercial Planned Development District and in Perry Township respectively.   

 
o The CPD plan depicts the as-built conditions of the site.  The CPD text includes use 

restrictions and development standards that address setbacks, landscaping, and 
lighting and graphics controls.  Variances for a building setback reduction from sixty 
(60) feet to twenty-five (25) feet, a by-pass lane, and for four (4) required parking 
spaces are included in the request. 

 
o The site is located within the planning area of The Northwest Plan (2007) which 

recommends that commercial development fronting on Bethel Road should adhere to 
the Bethel Road Development Standards (1990).  Planning Division staff has 
determined that the CPD text substantially complies with the Bethel Road 
Development Standards (BRDS).  Deviations from the Standards related to 
landscape materials and setback are minor and appropriate given the small size of 
the subject parcel, while still upholding the functional and aesthetic goals of the 
BRDS. 
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o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies Bethel Road as a 4-2D arterial requiring 
a minimum of sixty feet of right-of-way from centerline. 

 
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:    Approval. 
 
The requested CPD, Commercial Planned Development District will conform a coffee 
shop development that was permitted and constructed in Perry Township. The site is 
currently undergoing annexation into Columbus. The proposal establishes development 
standards that substantially comply with the Bethel Road Development Standards and 
are consistent with surrounding commercial development. 
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965 Bethel Road 
Approximately 0.45 acres 

R (annexation pending) to CPD 



ORD # 1562-2008, Z07-034, Pg. 5 

 

 
  

Z07-034 

965 Bethel Road 
Approximately 0.45 acres 

R (annexation pending) to CPD 



ORD # 1562-2008, Z07-034, Pg. 6 

 
 



ORD # 1562-2008, Z07-034, Pg. 7 

 


